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November 8, 2016 
 
Mr. Herb Pollard, Chair 
Pacific Fishery Management Council  
7700 NE Ambassador Place, #101  
Portland, OR 97220  
 
RE:  Agenda Item C.6:  Future Council Meeting Agenda & Workload Planning 
 
Dear Chair Pollard and Council Members:  
 
Ocean Conservancy, Natural Resources Defense Council, Wild Oceans, and the Nature Conservancy 
recommend designating the Ad-hoc Ecosystem Workgroup (EWG) as a permanent and standing 
management team. To best achieve the benefits associated with Ecosystem-Based Fisheries 
Management (EBFM) and employ the Fishery Ecosystem Plan (FEP) a management team dedicated to 
advising the Council is essential. The EWG has performed a highly valuable role within the Council 
process, not only facilitating the organization and completion of two FEP initiatives, but also helping the 
Council review and address other important ecosystem-level items such as the National Marine Fisheries 
Service (NMFS) climate science Western Regional Action Plan, the California Current Integrated 
Ecosystem Assessment State of the California Current Report, and the NMFS EBFM Road Map. To 
improve the ability of the group to advise the Council we recommend adding a NMFS Integrated 
Ecosystem Assessment seat, as well as a seat for the United States Fish and Wildlife Service.  
 
We greatly appreciate the hard work of the EWG and the steps the Council has taken to implement 
EBFM, and recommend making the EWG permanent to recognize and continue these successes.  
 
Sincerely,  

 
 
 

Corey Ridings        Seth Atkinson     
Ocean Conservancy      Natural Resources Defense Council 
 

  
Theresa Labriola      Gway Kirchner  
Wild Oceans       The Nature Conservancy 
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